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We support the request by Verizon Wireless that the FCC postpone Auction 31.
This postponement is in the public interest for three reasons.

First, as Verizon Wireless emphasizes in their letter, the FCC needs to decide upon
an overall strategy for 3G wireless before selling off any part of the spectrum needed
for use in 3G wireless.  Selling spectrum in the face of unnecessary uncertainties risks,
contrary to the requirements of Section 309(j), an inefficient allocation of the spectrum
and an unfairly low recovery for the Federal Government of a share of the value of the
spectrum.  There are always uncertainties, but the FCC’s strategy is under its control;
it is not an external, uncontrollable uncertainty.  Therefore, to accomplish its
legislatively assigned task, the FCC must make its 3G regulation and sale strategy clear
first.

Second, the FCC ought not to auction spectrum with other incumbent uses until it
either clears the spectrum or rules that the current incumbents must move in return for
compensation based upon the encumbered spectrum's value in the use currently
authorized for incumbents. Aside from such just compensation, the current incumbents
should not be permitted to obtain any of the increase in value of the spectrum they
currently use when it becomes allocated for more valuable uses.  In particular, it is
unconscionable to give the owners of UHF stations the value of the spectrum for 3G
wireless use by allowing them to delay band clearing when all that the FCC had
originally given them was the right to UHF broadcasting.  The inaction to date on
appropriately limiting broadcasters' rights to delay or interfere with band clearing
transparently serves to reward incumbent broadcasters for the 3G wireless value of the
spectrum they currently occupy, and to reduce revenue in the 700 MHz auction by
even more than the unjustified windfall that inaction on band clearing rewards to
incumbent broadcasters.  This is economically inefficient since the revenue the FCC
fails to collect will have to come from income taxes (increases or foregone cuts), and it



is well documented that there is a substantial economic inefficiency at the margin in
raising money from income taxes.1

Third, we have previously lamented that the FCC has not adequately studied its
design for this, its first combinatorial auction.2  In brief, after an extensive discussion
of an alternative design approach, the current design was based upon a comment made
on the last day for reply comments.  The additional comments the FCC sought last
November were tightly restricted to minor details of that design.  The comment filed
by Professor Charles R. Plott3 made it clear that the support by academic economists
for the advantages of package bidding most definitely does not extend to support for
the unstudied design of package bidding rules as currently specified by the FCC for the
700 MHz auction.  The postponement Verizon seeks would provide another
opportunity for considering some of the more fundamental aspects of the FCC’s
current design.  The FCC should take advantage of this opportunity.
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